
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM  

TO:   All KYTC Prequalified Contractors 
 

FROM:  Rachel Mills, P.E.  
 Director 
 Division of Construction Procurement 

DATE:   June 6, 2019 

SUBJECT: Design Build 19-9004  
Bridging Kentucky Replacements  
Various Locations 

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) has made available a Request for Qualifications 
(RFQ) for a design-build project across more than 20 counties in Eastern Kentucky: 

https://transportation.ky.gov/Construction-Procurement/Pages/Design-Build-Projects.aspx 
 
A mandatory pre-proposal meeting is scheduled for June 18, 2019 at 2:30 pm (EST) at: 

 
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet Central Office  

TCOB Auditorium 
200 Mero Street 

Frankfort, KY, 40601 
 
As part of the design build project, teams will submit a Statement of Qualifications on July 1, 
2019, for scoring by a team of KYTC representatives. Teams selected to continue in the process 
will submit Technical Proposals on September 30, 2019, for scoring by a team of KYTC 
representatives. Lastly, teams will submit Price Proposals on October 7, 2019, and a design-build 
team will be selected based upon a combination of the technical and price proposals.  
 
As outlined in the RFQ, this project combines approximately 100 bridge projects being delivered 
through the Bridging Kentucky program into a single design-build project. The tentative list of 102 
bridges – concentrated in eastern and southeastern Kentucky – is included in the RFQ. 
 
In order to be considered for this design-build project, teams must attend this meeting to discuss 
and clarify issues the projects may have.  
 
The meeting is mandatory for contractors and consultants who intend to be leads on a DBT. 

 

 


